
//² Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ άYƭƛƴƎǎǇǳǊέ ŀ ǿƻƻŘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ ǊŜǘŀƛƭŜǊΦ 
Several catalogs were sent along with a $20. Gift certificate. Klingspur will be 
asked to send more catalogs and the promised gift card later in the year. CCW 
will ask that enough catalogs be sent to us.  
 
Bob Gleason has notified CCW that he is home recovering from back surgery 
and hope to attend the meeting in January. 



Doug Brown has notified us that the  due to other commitments Pear Valley 
Vineyard will not be available. He and Larry truesdale are seeking out other 
venues . Stay Tuned 
 
Gordon Rowland took a straw vote asking which topic would be made by Sally 
Ault  in her upcoming demonstration, the results are Jewelry  and lidded boxes. 
Her demonstration will be held on  Saturday January  20th ƛƴ wƻƴ DƭŀƘƴΩǎ {ƘƻǇ ƛƴ 
Arroyo Grande. Start time will be 9:00 AM with a break for lunch close to noon. 
Reminder Bring your chair and lunch. Several quick food facilities are nearby. A 
$25.00 fee will be accepted from each attendee. 
 
Some members of CCW have displayed and sold goods at the Morro Bay Gallery 
and report that payment is made in a few days, not like old times. A suggestion is 
that more turners take advantage of the gallery for sales. 
 
Please be reminded that the yearly dues is now $35.00 and  can be paid by check 
made out to CCW and mailed or hand delivered to Larry Truesdale at  331 Kodiak 
St, Morro Bay , CA 93442 
 
 



E-mails have been traded with members of the Channel Island Woodturners 
and it was learned that 3 members have lost their homes and shops  to the 
Thomas Fire.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to them, lets hope they can 
contain the fire soon. A reminder to us who could be victims someday, 
suggestion you think about preparations ahead. 

SHOW AND TELL 
The assortment grows 

 



Ernie Miller started the showings with 
two products which he showed with 
pride 
1ǎǘ ŀ ά{v¦!w9 .ƻȄέ  ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ǿƻǿ ƴŜǾŜǊ 
to try again 
2nd  ǿŀǎ ŀ ά¢²L{¢έ ōƻǿƭ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ ŀƴ 
article in the latest AAW Journal 



Rick Haseman seldom attends a meeting with out a turning or two to show, 
IŜǊŜ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŦǘ ŀ о ŎƻǊƴŜǊ  ƭƛŘŘŜŘ ōƻȄ  ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ά{v¦!w9 ά 
piece of Cocobolo . (If you have interest, the procedure can  be seen on You 
tube) 
His 2nd items was  bowls win inlay  turned from Wenge 



Larry Truesdale offered for viewing a  bowl turned from Teak and went 
on to tell of the few problems he had, If you are interested in his 
explanation, better contact him.  



Maryalice Birk was welcomed back after having suffered a bout with Pneumonia  
ōǳǘ ǎƘŜ ŘƛŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ŀ ŦŜǿ ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ hǊƴŀƳŜƴǘǎΣ bŀƳŜƭȅ ǎƴƻǿ ƳŜƴ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ 
from Spectraply for color variations  
 
Her  2nd ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ǿŀǎ ƻŦ ŀ άWLDέ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƛƴ WŀƳ /ƘǳŎƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ {ŀƭǘ ƻǊ 
Pepper Mills bodies 



Mary Alice in a mutual turning   arrangement with Ron Reeves produced a 
highly grained piece of Box Elder. 
 
Ron Reeves on the left showed  a similar Box Elder  bowl with tri foot bottom. 
A little info on Ron, He is here living with family in  Lompoc during the winter 
months. Maybe April or May, after the snow melts, he plans on returning to 
the  Land of the Tetons I Wyoming. We welcome his stay and hope that he 
might come back next fall. 


